SHAC

March 9, 2022 at 2:00pm

Minutes

- 1. Welcome
- 2. Call to Order Bridget Brown
- 3. Review Minutes from previous meeting Bridget Brown reviewed the previous meeting minutes.

4. Old Business

a. Review District Wellness Policy – Triennial Assessment Report Review
– This policy has been reviewed. We will reevaluate next school yaer.

5. New Business

- a. Girl and Boy talks Mrs. McCrary said this is scheduled for March 23rd. Mrs. McCrary will be talking to the girls, and Coach Chase will be speaking to the boys. They will be using the presentations that were previously used.
- b. Schedule CPR certification for Seniors Mrs. McCrary has spoken with Lone Star. She is planning with Mr. Conaster to plan a day. The seniors will also be completing the Stop the Bleed Training. Teachers that have not completed this training, will need to complete this on April 18th. Mrs. McCrary will be trained to be a trainer so that she can train our students.
- c. Bridget Brown said that we have filed a waiver for our summer food program. The board has approved it. We will provide students with information on how to access food in Brownfield.

6. Counselor updates

a. Requirements – Mrs. Becker reviewed the Dating Violence requirement. John with the Children's Advocacy Center will be presenting to each class Prek-12 individuals on March 30th and 31st.

- 7. Nurse Updates Mrs. McCrary mentioned spinals will be taken care of in April. Consent forms will be sent home. Girls must be screened twice at 10 and 12, and boys have to be screened once at age 13-14.
- 8. Cafeteria Updates Penny Crowley said there are no cafeteria updates at this time. This year, students can help themselves in the cafeteria. Students are able to be more independent this year.
- 9. Any other updates from PE/Athletics/Classroom/Community Coach Sky said that the Kids Heart Challenge will be finished this Friday. Students are continuing to work on their "Wildcat Milage". The goal is for students to have completed 60 miles by the end of the year. The Fitness Gram will be completed for all of our students before the end of the school year. Field Day, Water Day, and other activities will be taking place at the end of the year.
- 10. Schedule next Meeting
- 11.Adjourn

P.O. Box 69 5th & Terry St. Wellman, TX 79378-0069 <u>http://wellman.esc17.net</u> (806) 637-4910 phone (806) 637-2585 fax

Ben Prowell, Superintendent

Kyle Conatser, Secondary Principal

Bridget Brown, Elementary Principal

November 29, 2021

To the Student Health Advisory Committee (SHAC):

Wellman-Union ISD has applied for a Texas School Mandate waiver for a Summer Feeding Program. Our school district's enrollment is 283 students. However, 156 students are transfers from other districts. Only 58 students live within walking distance of the school. Of these, 3 students are Pre-School, 29 are Elementary age, 14 are Junior High and 12 are High School age. They walk anywhere between one to six blocks. There are no sidewalks or crosswalks in the community. There is no public transportation in Wellman. At this time, we do not feel like it is feasible to have a Summer Feeding Program with both the small number of indistrict students and the lack of transportation for students. Our neighboring districts, Brownfield ISD and Seagraves ISD offer Summer Feeding Programs. Both districts offer breakfast and lunch. More than half of the student population consists of transfers from Brownfield ISD and Seagraves ISD. Wellman-Union ISD can provide information to students regarding the Summer Feeding Programs at the neighboring schools.

Thank you, James Han

Board of Trustees